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FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council  

held on Thursday 8th January 2015 at 6:30pm in 

Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre, Baneberry Drive, Featherstone

Present:   F Beardsmore, T Smitheman, John Brindle, D Betts, A Pickering, R.Tucker  and    
                M.Nicklin.
Also Present:
A Sleight, L Bonnick, R Young – Clerk to the Council

------------------------------------------------------------

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Oakwood Prison

A Sleight and L Bonnick gave a detailed update to Councillors regarding Oakwood Prison mentioning the following:-

· Inspection Report regarding Prison should be available 16 weeks after visit.  Good feedback received. 

· Inspection criteria involves four tests – 1) Respect; 2) Re-settlement; 3) Purposeful activities; 4) Safety – each aspect having four levels of grading.  Disappointed with grading safety. 

· Prison Service to review prisoners as some should be at Oakwood or Featherstone and vice versa. 

· Commission a review of assaults during last three months correlating with criminal activity in Wolverhampton and Birmingham. 

· Last lockdown 1570 prisoners at Oakwood.  

· Oakwood now a Sex Offenders hub.

· Significant policy change from NOMS regarding rottles. 

· NOMS have approved expenditure for the purchase of a vehicle to transport prisoners. 

· Bi-monthly meetings with other prisons. 

· J Brindle commented that according to the Press, there is a drug problem at Oakwood.  Intelligent camera purchased at a cost of £42k.  Fence panels also extended; grills also fitted to windows. 

· Undertaking work with West Midlands Police with regard to young offenders. 

· Need to organise another visit by Councillors to Oakwood. 

· Staff turnover of 5-7 leaving Oakwood – usually to better positions within the service. 

· The Chairman, F Beardsmore, thanked A Sleight and L Bonnick for attending the Parish Council meeting. 

Crime Report – PCSO Gareth Lloyd

G Lloyd reviewed several incidents that had occurred in the Parish during the last two weeks. 

Crimes in the Area for 11/12/14 – 08/01/15
Burglary of dwellings 

-
None

Theft of motor vehicles
-
Two reports

Theft from motor vehicles
-
Two incidents

Drug offences


-
None

Violence


-
Two reported incidents

Anti-social behaviour

-
Nine incidents

Road traffic collisions

-
Three incidents

Prison Incidents
Violence


-
Four incidents (1 Featherstone; 2 Oakwood; 1 Brinsford)

Drugs



-
One incident

Shareshill Church
Janet Kendall reported to Councillors that the church are short of funding and require some help.  Confirmed the following annual expenditure:-

Machinery/Fuel



   700

Tree maintenance



1,500

Groundwork on new burial ground

5,000

Also gave apologies for Church Minister who could not attend the Parish Council meeting.  The Chairman will come back to the Church on the matter of finance. 

1) APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J Beardsmore, D Hill, County Councillor M Lawrence and District Councillor R Cope. 

2) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11TH DECEMBER 2014 

It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th December 2014 be approved as a true and correct record. 

Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th December 2014.  

3)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Councillors F Beardsmore, J Brindle, T Smitheman and R Tucker declared an interest in relation to matters concerning Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre.

4)
POLICE MATTERS

· J Brindle commented that the recorded accident rate would not be high because many collisions were not reported to the Police. 

· The Clerk to contact Rob Nunn (Neighbourhood Support Manager) regarding inclusion of a link on the Parish Council Website. 

Action:
Clerk

5)
MATTERS ARISING


5.1)
Parish Speed Gun 

· T Smitheman reported he had put a note through the door of Dawn Woodward’s home requesting contact to collect the Parish Speed Gun.  

Action:
T Smitheman, Clerk

5.2)
Bickfords Site 

· This matter was ongoing.
Action: Valuation Office, T Richards (SSDC)

5.3)
War Memorial (4th January 2010)

· A Pickering mentioned that she had received complaints regarding the removal of wreaths from the War Memorial.  M Nicklin apologised for the removal of the wreaths.  It was agreed that in future wreaths would be removed from the War Memorial on the 1st March. 
· The Clerk reported that Bob Taylor at SSDC had confirmed the Parish Council could arrange to re-site the Noticeboard, Litter Bin and Road Name Sign.  The Clerk was asked to review this matter with Bob Taylor. 
· The Clerk passed to T Smitheson details of Flagpoles and their cost. 
Action:
War Memorial Group

5.4)
Community Centre – Energy Report (15th August 2013)

· The Clerk reported the following regarding suppliers of thermostatic controls:-
· Hallamshire – would not quote. 

· Coors – may consider, but doubtful.

· T J Installations – would quote but require inspection fee of £70.80.

· R Tucker commented that the Community Centre had a meeting arranged with Banks Brewery and should bring the matter of the thermostatic control at the meeting.  It was agreed to wait until after the meeting with Banks Brewery. 
Action:
Community Centre

5.5)
Village Green (10th January 2013)

· The Clerk confirmed he would contact Will Loader, Chief Estate Surveyor for an update. 
 Action: Clerk

5.6)
Parish Council Sports Cage – Insurance Claim (12th June 2014)

· The Clerk reported that no further details had been received from insurers.  
5.7)
Litter Pickers

· The Clerk circulated to R Tucker, F Beardsmore and J Brindle a copy of a draft Contract of Employment. 
· F Beardsmore said a meeting would be arranged to review the Litter Pickers Contracts. 
Action:
Litter Picker Group
5.8)
Declaration of Trust

· This matter to be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting. 

5.9)
41 North Crescent

· The Clerk to arrange a meeting between Kate Stevenson and M Nicklin to discuss the hedge at this location which Councillors consider to be dangerous. 

Action:
Clerk 
5.10)
Red, White and Blue – Land to the Rear

· The Clerk gave details of a letter sent to Mr Townsend, Chief Executive of Enterprise Inns plc.  The Clerk mentioned he had not received a reply to date.   

Action: Clerk 
5.11)
Hedge Removal – East Road

· The Clerk reported that Steve Dores at SSDC had sent a further letter to the tenant requesting a replacement hedge. 

Action: S Doves - SSDC
5.12)
Tree – Outside 66 Olde Hall Road 

· The Clerk to arrange a meeting between K Stevenson (SSHA) and M Nicklin to discuss this matter. 

Action:
Clerk 

5.13)
Trees and Bushes in need of cutting back in Hilton Road 
· The Chairman, F Beardsmore, agreed to discuss this matter with D Betts with regard to cutting back the said bushes. 

Action:
F Beardsmore
6)
HIGHWAY MATTERS

a)
Deceleration Lane off M54 to A460 (10th April 2014)
· The Clerk reported a meeting had been arranged for 1.00-1.30pm on 16th January 2015 at the Community Centre.  M Lawrence, M Keeling and N Porter from Staffordshire County Council to attend.

· The following Highway issues to be raised at the meeting:-

· Deceleration Lane off M54 to A460.

· Vehicle Collisions on A460 Featherstone to Shareshill.

· Brookhouse Lane Ponding. 

· Brookhouse Lane – Blocked drains. 

· Sign by the Bridge on Cat and Kitten Lane pointing towards Prison instead of Brookhouse Lane. 

b)
Foliage on side of Slip Road when leaving M54 (Birmingham direction) onto 

A460 (Wolverhampton Road)
· The Clerk to contact Phil Spruce at SCC Highways for assistance on this matter again.  

Action:
 P Spruce, Clerk
c)
Malayan Way – Water gathering near to junction with Featherstone Lane
· The Clerk confirmed he had reported this matter to Mark Keeling.  The Clerk to notify the Contact Centre also. 

Action:
Clerk, SCC Highways
d)
Malayan Way – Featherstone Lane – Marked Potholes 
· The Clerk reported that the Contact Centre had confirmed this matter was in the highway system to be repaired.   

Action: SCC Highways
e) A460 – Mile Wall (Wooden Fence)

The Clerk to request the Highways Agency to install a sign stating, “Private Wood”, to discourage access. 

7)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE AND HILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE

· F Beardsmore reported a meeting of the Community Centre Committee would be held on 15th January 2015.  

8)
REPORT – WHITGREAVE SCHOOL GOVERNORS 

· J Brindle said there were no matters to report. 

9)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE FIRST RESPONDERS

· S Bate reported the following:-

· Twenty seven call outs during last month. 

· Received a grant of £2,000 from Staffordshire County Council for new uniforms.  

· Local shop donated £1,000 towards costs. 

· The Chairman, F Beardsmore, gave details of the Motor Insurance Premium of £875.00 for the Featherstone First Responses. 

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to pay the £875.00 premium to West Craven Insurance for twelve months Motor Insurance for Featherstone First Responders. 

Resolved:

· To pay the Motor Insurance for Featherstone First Responders.    

10)
REPORT – SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE HOUSING ASSOCIATION

· J Brindle asked if there had been any developments regarding 1 East Road, Brinsford.  The Clerk to obtain an update. 

Action:
Clerk

11)
PLANNING

a) 
Applications Received 
i)
14/00846/FUL 


Proposed residential development for 4 No. detached 4/5 bedroom dwellings, including all associated external works, new drive access and parking.  


9 Elms Lane, Shareshill


No comments.

12)
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

· No matters were reported.  

13)
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

a) District Councillor F Beardsmore 
· F Beardsmore reported that SSDC planned to purchase a new Road Sweeper with the option to hire the sweeper. 

14)
CORRESPONDENCE

· SSDC – Notice of Scrutiny Meeting. 

· SSDC – Notice of Full Council Meeting. 

· St Mary and St Luke’s Church – Letter regarding Burial Ground. 

· Lapley, Stretton and Wheaton Aston Parish Council – Letter and Schedule regarding Church Burial Ground.

15)
PARISH MAINTENANCE 

· J Brindle mentioned that Parish Litter Picker wanted access to the ice spray but declined request as Little Pickers had not had training.  
16)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


a)
 Shareshill Churchyard

· The Clerk read out a letter dated 2nd January 2015 from Mrs C V Shaw on behalf of St Mary and St Luke’s Church, Shareshill, regarding financial difficulties concerning the Burial Ground.  

The following points were mentioned:-

· £4k from District Council to carry out grass cutting. 

· Cost of ground maintenance would be allocated on a pro-rata basis between Parish Council. 

· Mower needs service. 

· The Clerk to obtain details as to who is responsible for a Closed Churchyard.

· The Church to pay £29k to Lichfield Diocese. 

· Need review Contractor options. 

· Can Church appeal to the Diocese to have the £29k reduced.

· Parish Council aware of parishioner who could carry out tree maintenance. 

b)
Use of Parish Council Motif for Football Display


It was proposed, seconded and agreed that Terry Gisborne could use the Parish Motif on a Football display. 

Resolved:

· That Terry Gisborne could use the Parish Motif on a Football display.  

c)
Parish Plaques 

· J Brindle circulated a statement letter regarding the work carried out by Derek Ridgeway. 

J Brindle mentioned the following:-

· None profit making. 

· Surplus funds to Annual Competition. 

· CRB checked all adults. 

· T Smitheson said that he had spoken to several people who had spoken nothing but praise regarding D Ridgeway. 

It was proposed, seconded and agreed that a Parish Plaque should be presented to D Ridgeway. 

Resolved:

· To present a Parish Plaque to Derek Ridgeway. 

The Clerk to invite Derek Ridgeway to the next Parish Council Meeting. 


d)
Slimming World


The Clerk gave details of a letter dated 8th January 2015 from Dawn Lamarti requesting permission to display posters on Noticeboard. 


A proposal to allow commercial poster on the Noticeboard was rejected by Councillors.  The Clerk to give D Lamarti contact details of T Smitheman for inclusion of Slimming World details on the Community Centre Website. 

            e)        Dog Fouling

                       It was agreed by Councillors that all Parishioners should be encouraged to reduce    

                       Dog fouling in the Parish.
17)
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

· Noticeboards at Brinsford. 
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